
FACULTY SENATE MINUTES 
March 17, 2005 
 
The Faculty Senate of the University of North Alabama met March 17, 2005 in 
the Faculty/Staff Commons of the University Center at 3:30 p.m. 
 
President Blose called the meeting to order and recognized the following proxies: 
   Mrs. Charlotte Cramer for Senator Leonard from Nursing, 
 Mrs. Linda Keckley for Senator Wallace from Kilby, and 
 Ltc. Atencio for Senator Fennell from Military Science. 
 
The following senators were present: Adams, Adler, Atkinson, Bates, Blose, 
Brewton, Brown, Crisler, Davidson, Flowers, Foote, Ford, Gaston, R. Gaunder, 
Holley, Loew, Makowski, Martin, McDaniel, Myhan, Parris, Richardson, 
Robinson, Rock, Roden, Takeuchi, Thorne, Turner, VanRensselaer, Ward, 
Webb, and Wilson. 
 
The following senators were absent without proxy: Bruce, Cai, Gorham, Hallock, 
and Tunell. 
 
Senator Wilson moved the a(d)6( t)-6(,)8( Ha)-3m</M.





 
 
H. President Blose reported from the Board of Trustees meeting.  There was 

a sense of change.  President Cale had visited 3 science departments and 
was visibly disturbed by the condition of Floyd Science.  The Board of 
Trustees has postponed building a Bus barn due to the estimated cost.  
President Cale listed academic needs, echoing what the faculty has been 
saying. 

 
I. President Blose reminded those senators whose term expires at the end 

of April: Atkinson, Cai, Foote, Gorham, Leonard, Makowski, McDaniel, 
Parris, Roden, Tunell, Turner, and VanRensselaer.  Elections are to take 
place during the final week of April. 

 
OLD BUSINESS: 

 
A. Senate Committee Reports: 
 1. The Academic Affairs Committee is working on modifying the 

Readmissions Policy and in the process of revising the Final Exam 
schedule. 

 
 2. Dr. Robertson reported that the Faculty Affairs Committee has not 



 3. The Academic and Student Affairs Committee has not met. 
 
 4. Senator Ward of the International Programs/Offerings Committee 

reported that Powers Hall will be rededicated tomorrow. 
 
C. Senator R. Gaunder moved that we accept the proposed withdrawal policy 

with the phrase “exceed the university or instructor’s” inserted.  Senator 
Robinson seconded.   

 


